
 

 

03/21/2023 

Testimony for House Bill (H.B.) 2006 

 

 
 

Dear Representing Constituents of Oregon, 

 

As an individual person and as a business organization who supports the 2nd 

Amendment, I call on all representatives who have voting power to oppose Oregon 

House Bill 2006. Not only is HB2006 unconstitutional, it violates Federal Law Under the 

Gun Control Act (GCA) of 1968, “shotguns and rifles, and ammunition for shotguns or 

rifles may be sold only to individuals 18 years of age or older”.  

Our Federally protected gun rights through the U.S. Constitution do not end, when the 

liberal state decides to exploit, our god given rights based off feelings, illogical 

reasoning, or any other extreme viewpoints. We are a society that peacefully abides by 

the law. A vote in favor of H.B.2006 prohibits the rights of individuals to lawfully possess 

a longarm. 

I strongly encourage that you, the representing body of Oregon, to act with fundamental 

principle and law-abiding moral in regards to the laws of the land, to veto and oppose 

House Bill 2006. Any votes in favor of this House Bill, is illegal. Breaking the law is a 

punishable crime. My organization and friends of, will be pursuing further action if this 

Bill is voted on for passage. We will be following this bill closely. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Omar Obeid (Owner) 

Patriot Firearms of Oregon  

10246 NE Halsey Street 

Portland, Oregon  97220 

P. (971) 322-4238 

Email: info@patriotfirearmsoregon.com 


